

TRACK AND FIELD / ROAD RUNNING / CROSS COUNTRY

145 Pacific Ave. Winnipeg, MB. R3B 2Z6 ● Tel: 204-925-5744 ● Fax: 204-925-5792 www.athleticsmanitoba.com

Office Report - Part 1

Scoreboard Campaign

So far we have raised just over \$4000 towards the Scoreboard Campaign. With the \$4000 from the CSG Legacy Grant that puts us close but still short of the necessary funds.

The University of MB has yet to send this campaign out to the Alumni List, this was to happen in the "New Year" so it should be going out in the coming weeks. Hopefully there will be more activity.

There was a verbal agreement with the University of MB and Bison Sports that each partner would contribute if the campaign didn't raise enough support. Our next meeting is early February and we will assess the status of the campaign at this time.

Sport MB – Integrated Funding Framework

We have completed and submitted our annual funding document. One of the primary components of this document was a review of the Strategic Priorities. This section has been included for your review as it serves as a key summary of our activities and important planning updates.

Also included is the summary graphic Strategic Plan graphic that was created and posted online to share with our membership, the survey summary slides as presented by Donna Turner, as well as some additional athlete performance statistics slides.

Canada Summer Games

Athlete Prep-Squad/tracking lists are being updated. Tentative budgets and plans were drafted as part of our IFF application for approval by Sport Manitoba. The Coaching staff will be meeting shortly to review the plans and will contacting personal coaches and athletes over the coming months.

Manitoba Summer Games - Dauphin

An athlete identification combine was held in Brandon in Nov. Two more are scheduled in the coming months, one in Selkirk and one in Steinbach.

The Coaching staff for each Regional Team have been 90% finalized. There are a few positions that still need to be filled but all Head Coaches have been identified. With athletes being selected, throughout May-June.

A Games Coaching Seminar is being hosted in Dauphin April 24-25th. We are planning to host our Super Seminar in conjunction with this event and are in the process of sorting out the logistics and schedules.

We will likely need to spend a few additional days that week in the Region. We need to finalize the Cross Country course and it may be an opportunity to do some additional Volunteer training/orientation on the Weds evening.

We have booked a block of rooms in Ste Rose during the 3 days of the Games, in anticipation that many of our Officials will not want to stay in the Village (Middle School, classrooms, on cots).

<u>West Region Club Development - Brandon</u> <u>MHSAA Provincial Championships - Brandon</u> Tri Province - MB/SK Dual - Brandon

As you can see we have a number of projects on the go with the city of Brandon. We need to start moving on a number of elements over the winter! As soon as the IFF process has been wrapped up this will become a major focus throughout Feb.



TRACK AND FIELD / ROAD RUNNING / CROSS COUNTRY

145 Pacific Ave. Winnipeg, MB. R3B 2Z6 ● Tel: 204-925-5744 ● Fax: 204-925-5792 www.athleticsmanitoba.com

Officials

The Volunteer orientation was a very positive evening, and the Laser Measure training went very well. We have a group of volunteers who have been using the system with Aurele at a few events.

We received some additional Sport MB funding for Officials training and mentorships. Part of this will go towards training sessions in the West Region, but it will also go towards training and travel opportunities for our Wpg officials.

We have two mentorships scheduled for this indoor season and a strong group of officials who have been asked to work at the World Master Championships in Toronto this summer.

We need to get to work drafting a list of new Officials to be trained as mentors, hopefully we can arrange this before the end of March (or early April at the latest).

Athletics Canada has also released the online training content for Level 1 and 2 officials.

Our next AMOC meeting is scheduled for Feb 13th.

Respectfully Submitted, Alanna Boudreau *Jan 20, 2020*